## Sonoma County Junior College District and SEIU Local 1021 (Classified Unit) Side Letter Extending COVID Supplemental Leave March 2, 2023

\_\_\_\_\_\_

Sonoma County Junior College Board of Trustees passed and adopted at a regular meeting on September 14, 2021, Resolution #21-21 "granting authority to develop a district vaccination/testing program to facilitate the protection of the faculty, staff, and students who participate in district educational activities."

The program that was implemented in fall 2021 required all employees and volunteers who are assigned to work on-site or who access district sites, and all students who enroll in on-site classes or utilize on-site services, beginning January 1, 2022, to provide proof of full vaccination or meet the conditions of an approved exemption.

Whereas, <u>Assembly Bill 152</u>, approved by Governor Newsom originally signed into law on September 30, 2022 entitled covered employees to supplemental paid sick leave due to certain reasons related to COVID-19, which was then extended to December 31, 2022 by the Governor.

Subsequently, on November 8, 2022, the Sonoma County Junior College Board of Trustees passed a resolution to rescind Resolution #21-21 effective May 28, 2023.

The Sonoma County Junior College District will extend the COVID-19 supplemental paid sick leave available to Classified unit members from January 1, 2023 through May 28, 2023 in alignment with Board Resolution #21-21.

AGREED TO ON: March 14, 2023	
BY:	
FOR THE DISTRICT'S TEAM:	FOR THE SEIU, LOCAL 1021 TEAM:
Gene Durand Gene Durand (Mar 15, 2023 14:20 PDT)	Sandra Sigala Sandra Sigala (Mar 14, 2023 13:26 PDT)
Gene Durand/designee	Sandy Sigala
	Steve Fesler Steve Fesler (Mar 14, 2023 14:33 PDT)

Steve Fesler, SEIU 1021 Representative